Purdue are already active. All of us are looking forward to more and more inter-Chapter parties in the future. The week-end of October 23 we travelled to Purdue.

The Saturday of the Wisconsin game was not

only a beautiful day for football but also a wonderful time for some of the alums to come down. Although it was still no homecoming, many of the Brothers who have left their marks on the memories of those who read this, as well as on the piano benches downstairs in the living room, were down to watch Illinois' opening conference bid. Frank Schunk '28, Charles Schunk '45, Richard "Herky" Davis '46, Bob Campbell '49, Dale Le-Baron '49, Cliff Barnes and Myron Wormley were down most of the week-end. Honestly, I could go on and on but there is

Honestly, I could go on and on but there is really no reason to since this covers in a nutshell what is happening at Phi Kappa and anyway, I have an eight o'clock in the morning. In the meantime, we'll be glad to hear from any of you.